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This school supports the Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

As everyone would now be aware, I would like to 

congratulate Kim Carter on her appointment to 

the position of Principal at St Mary's Inglewood. 

It is a wonderful opportunity and a testament to 

all of Kim's hard work and commitment to our 

school Holy Rosary. I would like to wish Kim and 

her family all the best as they take the next step in her career. The 

position of Deputy Principal will be finalised this week and I look 

forward to being able to make an announcement very soon. 

 

We have also added three new staff members to our teaching 

group for 2021, when we will welcome Miss Nicole Johnston, Miss 

Catherine Walsh and Mrs Donna Papworth. I congratulate our new 

team members and look forward to working with them as part of 

our wonderful school. All teachers will be available next week 

when we will move into our class groups for a short transition hour 

on Wednesday 9th December. 

 

Sunday marked the beginning of the church's liturgical season of 

Advent. Advent is a time to prepare ourselves for the coming of 

Jesus in all we say and do. Advent is a time to reach out to others in 

the spirit of love and share what we have been given. Advent is a 

time to remember all that God has done for us and give praise to 

God’s name.  

 

One of the Symbols of Advent is the wreath. The circle of the 

Advent Wreath, without a beginning or an end, symbolises God’s 

unending love for us. The evergreen in the wreath represents 

growth and the hope of eternal life. Purple, the colour of our 

prayer cloth and candles, is the Church’s colour for preparation and 

sacrifice. The lighting of candles each week in Advent marks our 

growing anticipation of the coming of Christ, Light of the World 

began the church's season of Advent, the beginning of a new 

liturgical year.  

 

In an important step forward our Grade 2 children will receive the 

sacrament of Reconciliation on Thursday. After initially preparing 

earlier in the year, our children are certainly ready for a special 

moment in their faith lives. A huge thank you to Mrs Thurley, Mr 

Crameri and Mrs Caine for their hard work and commitment to 

ensuring the day continues. We are also very grateful to the priests who will confer the sacrament (in a COVIDSafe manner) and 

have given their time to our Parish and school during this time.  

CALENDAR 

 DECEMBER  

Tue 8th Foundation 2021 Transition 

Wed 9th Orientation Day F-5 

Mon 14th  Grade 6 Pool Party 

Wed 16th  Last Day Term 4 

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER        

MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 

Saturday’s 6pm – Fr Rob Galea   

Numbers Limited 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 

On hold until Further Notice     

 https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au  

             

 



 

This Tuesday 1st December at 6.00 we will have our final School Board meeting for the year.  This will be an opportunity to 

finalise what has been an amazing year full of challenges but nonetheless one in which the support of families has never been 

highlighted more.  

 
Our classes for next year have been finalised and we are currently allocating teaching staff with some changes particularly with 

some movement of staff having already occurred.  
 

  

Paul Wilkinson  

Principal 
 

    

STUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWS    
HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week: Mason McNamara, Deng Monygon, Harrison Bell, Zoe 

Thompson, Harry Morrish, Charles Johnstone, Tynan Caine. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a 

wonderful day. 

 

 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

    

     

    

    

     

 

 

 

 

 

 Students of the Week 

FBG Isabella Soccio, Amy Vance, Addison 

McNamara 

FJO Zoe Thompson, Annabelle Reeves 

1BW Georgia Wings 

1DC Charlie Dixon 

2MC Kyan Manson, Imogen Schultz 

2LC Evie Dickins 

3JT Hudson Kearns, Charlie Boland 

3ZD Harper West, Duol Monygon 

4AG Cameron Smits 

4BS Nicole Hanna, Rachel Thompson 

5JE Jye Stokes-Logan 

5MG Sophie O’Connell 

6ST Callum Whyte 

6TC Olivia Kean, Emmasyn Schmidt 



 

FREE TO GOOD HOME 

We currently have some old classroom tables that are available to school families for free. If you would like some tables please 

call the office to arrange a time for collection. 

 

FARM FUNDRAISER 

Farm Fundraiser: We (Jack Newton, Bradie Sheldon and Charlie Dickins) from Grade 4 have decided to 

have a fundraiser to support our farmers. The fundraiser's aim is to raise money to be donated to the 

farmers around Victoria during this time of drought. Farmers only get $16 per hour for their hard work, 

even on sunny days! That is not enough to pay all their bills (feed their cows for example). Farmers also 

only get 10c per litre for their cow's milk.  

 

We will be placing donation tins in the Office, Staffrooms and the Grade 4 classroom. Please donate! We will update everyone 

with how much we raise in a few weeks.   

    

SCHSCHSCHSCHOOL NEWOOL NEWOOL NEWOOL NEWSSSS    
    

Catholic Identity 

 

St Vinnies Christmas Hamper Drive - Donations due by Friday 6th December 
Thank-you to those families that have already given generously to our St Vinnies 

Christmas appeal. However, we would still like to encourage you all to take a look in 

your pantry for items that you may be able to contribute to this great cause.  Each 

grade has been assigned a specific category so we can capture a more diverse 

selection of items:  
Foundation: Toiletries - soap, toilet rolls, toothpaste/brush, powder, hand sanitiser  
Grade 1: Grains and Pasta - rice, pasta, soups, noodles 
Grade 2: Tinned Foods - beetroot, soup, tuna, baked beans, corn, peas, pasta sauces 
Grade 3: Holiday Treats - chocolate, lollies, sweet biscuits, Christmas cake 
Grade 4: Savoury Items - dry biscuits, shapes, rice cakes, nuts, chips, popcorn 
Grade 5: Condiments - jams, sauces, Vegemite, peanut butter, maple syrup, 
Grade 6: Breakfast Cereals - Oats, Corn Flakes, Long-life milk & custard, pancake mixes 
                                                                 
Parish Masses 
It is wonderful news that Parish masses have resumed across Bendigo. Ensuring strict COVID safe regulations are being upheld, 

parishioners were welcomed back to Holy Rosary on Saturday evening to celebrate the first week of Advent. Fr Rob Galea will 

be the presiding priest from now until Christmas. At this stage only a Saturday evening 6pm service is on offer, with numbers 

limited.  

 
1st Rite of Reconciliation Students 
Students participating in our 2020 Reconciliation Sacramental program will receive their 1st Rite of Reconciliation on Thursday 

afternoon, in the Rosarium with Fr Junray and Fr Nathan. Please keep them in your thoughts and prayers as they begin the 

next phase of their Christain Faith journey. 
 

 

CANTEEN 

Christmas special - Gingerbread cookie will be replacing chocolate chip cookies for the last two weeks of canteen (Fri 4th Dec & 

Fri 11th Dec). Please ensure all orders are placed on Flexischools before 9am Thursday. If you ever want to order ahead, please 

swipe left over the current order date to bring up the next available Canteen day. 

Reminder: There will be no over the counter sales at the window during Term 4, please stay tuned for any updates. Thank You.  

 

LIBRARY 

Thank you to everybody who has hunted down their missing library books. If you can keep checking it 

would be much appreciated as there are still outstanding books. 

Sue Johns 

  



 

VISUAL ARTS  

The students from Grades 3 - 5 have had an exciting experience in Art last week with Aboriginal artist, Troy Firebrace leading  

Aboriginal Art and culture sessions. Grade 3 students discussed Aboriginal symbols and had a focus on family and pattern work. 

Grade 4 students were told the Creation story of our area and completed art works of Bunjil the eagle, using gum leaves and 

watercolour paint. Grade 5 students discussed the importance of gum leaves in Aboriginal culture and completed drawings of gum 

leaves with line and pattern.  We were very lucky to have this experience and Troy’s knowledge and passion. 

 

 

    

  

    

    

    

    

    

    

    



COMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITY    NEWNEWNEWNEWSSSS    
 

 

 

 
 

Please donate items into Classroom or Office hamper 

baskets by Friday 6th December. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 


